

Officers elected for 1982-83 of Essex South Women's Institute are: (Back row) Mrs. Vern McKim, Mrs. Murray Hall, Mrs. Walter Quick, Mrs. Adrian Koetsier, Mrs.

Walter Glass, Mrs. John Bondy. (Front row) Mrs. Albert Catherwood, Mrs. Ray Hunter, Mrs. Everette Charette, Mrs. Sylvan Trepanier and Mrs. William Barnett.

## 75th Year W.I. Officers

Roll call was answered with 54 members and 12 visitors at the 75th district annual meeting of the Essex South Women's Institute held in Kingsville.

Donald Clark from Gosfield South and for the town of Kingsville and as a member of the council said the ladies join the Women's Institute because they have something to give.

Mrs. DePencier conducted the ratification of district directors when they presented Pennies for Friendship.

Mrs. E. DePencier, our provincial board director for Essex South, brought greetings from Federated Women's Institute of Ontario.

Mrs. F. Reinhardt, first vice president of the area reported the area convention will be held September 27th-28th at Oaks Inn, Wallaceburg, and the area is entertaining Michigan W.I. ladies at Oil Springs June 2nd.

Home economist Mrs. Kathryn Biondi outlined new courses for 4-H and W.I. programs.

Interesting reports from standing committees were given with 100% of members reporting.

reporting.

Mrs. Sylvestre Trepanier presented Marion Koetsier of Kingsville with the Women's Institute bursary.

Mrs. Walter Glass welcomed the district meeting at Kingsville and Mrs. E. Allen invited the district member to Erie View next year.

Mrs. S. Trepanier announced dates for district events: district picnic at Harrow Fairgrounds June 23rd, noon; district bake sale July 24th, Cornland Corners, Cottam, 10 a.m.; Tweedsmuir tea and display at Heritage Village, Arner Townline; District Fun Day.

Mrs. Albert Catherwood from the officers conference said it is the team work that molds the W.I. to be a loyal and successful organization.

Memorial service was conducted by Colchester North.



ESSEX COUNTY DELEGATES - This happy looking group got out of bed at the crack of dawn to make the trip to

Toronto to join in the celebrations of the 85th anniversary of the Women's Institute recently.